From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 02 February 2017 12:16
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 16/02584/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 12:16 PM on 02 Feb 2017 from Mr roger dyson.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	The Lion Main Street Wendlebury Bicester OX25 2PW 

	Proposal:
	Amendments from the approved application ref. 15/00072/LB & 15/00172/F which proposed permeable paving to the car park. The proposal is to retain and extend the existing tarmac finish to the car park, whilst providing an alternative sustainable drainage proposal in the attached Floor Risk Assessment. 

	Case Officer:
	Michelle Jarvis 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr roger dyson

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Bridge House Main Street, Wendlebury, Oxfordshire OX25 2PW


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Whilst this comment is an 'objection' we very much generally support the Owners and Management of the pub in their business and service efforts. In general the pub is a great asset to the village of Wendlebury.

However, on the issue of flood risk any introduction of new added risk to the situation must be defended against. Historically the area outside of the pub and the pub have flooded many times, and the original approved proposal for the car park to be finished with a permeable surface should be enforced, and certainly not agreed to be left permanently as tarmac nor indeed extended in tarmac.

Whilst writing regarding the flood risk we also raise the following which we previously raised in our response of 10th August 2016:
The original redevelopment of the public house and grounds did NOT include a request for permission to install raised and banked ground works fully across the extreme rear of the site to the east. However, this WAS installed, presumably to protect the site of the public house from ground water running down onto the site from the fields to the east of the site. Since the installation of this banking, ground water from the fields to the east is deflected to the sides of the site of the public house, and higher volumes of ground water than ever before run down onto the Bridge House property and side access road to the south, and to the north.

We strongly feel that the CDC should address this issue in any further response to planning applications submitted regarding the pub.


